The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on September 12, 2016 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Crick, Kaiser, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Thomas.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to approve the minutes of August 8, 2016.   Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Luenberger , support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $14, 976.37. Motion carried 5-0.  
Mayor Dobis received an invitation from Lynne VanderLinde to city council members and city administrators to attend the dedication ceremonies of the Historic Harrisville Business District plaque to be dedicated on Saturday, October 8, 2016 at 11:00 AM at the end of Main St. at Miller Park.  Alderman Sanderson will coordinate with Denise Cline, representative of NEMCOG, to discuss possibility of obtaining more “Way Finding” signage for placement within the city.   

Mayor Dobis reported that the Labor Day Weekend Activities went very well. A special thank you to Michael Baird for time spent in the excellent layout of the vender booths again this year.  
Mayor Dobis informed council of The Huron Pines Knotweed contract for the amount of $800.00 for the second treatment for control of the Japanese Knotweed invasive species within the city. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to award the contract of $800.00 to Huron Pines to continue the controlled spraying within the city. Motion carried: 5-0.
Fall clean-up and Hydrant flushing schedule is as follows: 
CLEAN-UP: Friday, September 30, and Friday, October 28, 2016. Bagged leaves and brush secured in bundles will be picked up at street side. 
HYDRANT FLUSHING: Week of Oct. 10-14, 2016.

REPORTS

Mayor Dobis reported to council the need for discussion on the replacement of sidewalks within the city. The mayor also reported on his meeting with a Verizon representative for placement of cell phone antenna or towers for improved coverage within the city and surrounding areas. The representative will bring back to the mayor a plan for placement of a tower on existing city property, along with a lease agreement plan.
Clerk Pierce: Absent Voter applications and ballots should be available the last week in September. Please call the city office between 9:00 AM and 12 N00N, Monday through Friday at 989-724-6666 for specific dates when applications and ballots will be available for distribution.
Harbor Commissioner Baird: Mayor Dobis discussed his meeting with Neal Gehring, harbor chairman and a representative from Edgewater Resources, concerning the process of the proposed dock replacement project. The state will soon release money to begin the first of 2 phases for dock replacement.
Planning Commissioner Baird: A Planning Commission meeting is planned for October, 2016 and the commission will propose a resolution at that time for the Redevelopment Ready Communities (RRC) Program.
Fire Department Assist. Chief Keerl: The department worked to clean and organize the fire bays and adjoining rooms. The Ladies Fire Auxiliary fundraiser didn’t do as well this year as anticipated. Several suggestions were forthcoming. 

Councils Last Comments: Alderman Sanderson reminded council and guests that the US23 Discovery Tour will take place October 6-10. 
Motion to adjourn by Crick.                     .

Adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Next City Council meeting: Monday, October 10, 2016 at City Hall at 7:00 PM.
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